Minutes of LRUF General Meeting – 1 July 2014 @ the Eco- Hub at 6.30pm

Present & introductions:     Nina – L Rec Walking Group; Robbie – Harmony Gdns; Lily Labonte – L Rec Audience Development Officer; Dave Morris – Friends of Lordship Rec + Hub Co-op [chaired]; Joan Curtis - Friends of Lordship Rec + Hub Co-op; Ricardo – Rockstone Foundation [took minutes]; Martin Burrows – Back 2 Earth; Sue Jameson – ‘While The Cat’s Away’      Apologies:   Glynis – Eco-hub Co-op + Womens Assoc of L Rec; Paul Ely and Andrea Keeble – Haringey Council; Friedrich – Tower Gardens Residents Group; Shirley – Bruce Grove Residents Network; John Hayes – Tottenham Bike Club; Nora – Equals Training; Jackie and Keith – The Conservation Volunteers / Green Gym; Sonja and Paulette – Women’s Assoc of L Rec; Lesley – Church on the Farm

Various reports and updates
 
- Shell Performing Arts Collective AGM moved to this Thursday, 3 July 2014. Will be discussing the Sept 20 events.
- The Shell Mural group will be returning in July to finish it.  Depot staff to open the doors to air the building to help tackle to issue of dampness. Issues around dampness to be taken up with the council and at the stakeholders meeting. 
- Womens Assoc of L Rec meeting will be on 17 July 2014. 
- Lordship Fest will take place 20 September 2014. Dog show / Folk Fest / Flower & Produce Show etc.  Have had a couple of coordination meetings. Need another one soon. 
- Eco-Hub co-op are close to signing the lease, awaiting some final issues from the Council.  1 temporary member of staff has been hired (Glynis) and 2 more are being planned. 10,000 publicity leaflets have been delivered, and another 5,000 printed. £15,000 has been raised towards £40,000 initial target. Intend to provide some basic cafe provision throughout the summer holidays and have invited those with experience to run pop up cafes (contact Dave or Joan). Now taking some pilot bookings / room hire.  Now have 60 members. Minutes of last monthly General Meeting circulated to those present. Board meets weekly, Sundays.
- Harmony Gardens  National gardeners association held their annual event held there  - over 200 gardeners came. Great day. Photographs and a report is to be written about this event. Harmony gardens recently won an award.  Recent vandalism and stealing of fresh produce - Meeting with Fusion on the 9 of July to discuss this issue and to step up security. 
- Rockstone  The MTA extra signage and road markings to be discussed with Danny Gayle in the highways department in the council. They are in the final stages of the Info shop lease agreement. Details around management of the MTA need to be sorted out before Rockstone signs.
- Lordship Rec LRUF newsletter  Glynis is awaiting more info from the respective groups to be sent so that she can put it together.
- Child protection registration   People active in the Rec can get DBS (used to be CRB) free certification via Lily, though need a group (eg the friends or co-op) to facilitate this process. Lily is eager to submit around 50 names to get DBS certification.
- LRUF practical co-ordination meetings. Next is 8 july, 10.30am.  A whole range of issues regularly discussed, including monitoring of works, maintenance, and further planned improvements. Following representations from LRUF re various outstanding maintenance issues, a river clean up is taking place at the moment, and excess reeds removal. 
- ‘We Remember’ event, Sat 26 July 2014. Walter Tull play, history info (including bikes in war), procession to new memorial, café. Leaflets done. Sue’s band has been arranged, the PA system is to be set up in a marquee by the Hub.  Lily to co-ordinate the marquee set-up and to work with Sue to sort everything out pertaining to the band. Friends have raised over £3000 for the memorial and got a front page newspaper article in the Haringey Independent. Joan and Dave sorting out the memorial. Next July 26 planning meeting 8 July 2014, 11.30am. Ricardo (Rockstone) to complete booking application forms by the 5 July 2014.  
- Friends of lordship rec – Weekly drop-ins continue on Sundays. Monthly meetings continue every first Sunday - Next meeting is Sunday 6/7. Minutes of last FLR meeting circulated. Lots going on as usual. 

LRUF conference report / discussion

Some feedback given from LRUF conference, 14 June – celebrating the past successes of the LRUF, analysing the present, and developing ideas/strategies for the future. 20 reps attended from 16 stakeholder groups. Joan and Dave did a visual display for the event, chronologically showcasing User Groups’ activities and successes from 1985 to present day. Dave also did a Community Action (A4) Timeline 1985-2014. Also updated the LRUF ‘flowchart’ of how all the groups inter-relate and how decision-making happens in the Rec. Lots of very good discussion at the conference. Main ‘SWOT’ (Strengths Weaknesses, Opportunities, Threats) points to be discussed at next LRUF meeting where we hope there may be more groups in attendance.

Discussion around how to support the User Groups to be stronger, more active and effective, more inclusive, and to be more involved in the LRUF. On-going debate and process!  

Another LRUF conference is to be proposed which will try to look at Accessibility and Inclusiveness in the park, in our groups and in the LRUF.

AOB

The 2 park apprentices are leaving, and various user groups had made a collection so a present can be handed over at the leaving party on Friday.
Next LRUF meeting – Tues 2 September 2014. Items to be discussed include:
- Follow up from the LRUF conference – Our Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities, Threats… and Next Steps
- Outdoor Gym, and other improvements planned. 
- L Rec Audience Development budget – how much is left and how should we spend it
- General news, reports and coming events
